HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S MEETING

July 15, 2009
7:00 P.M.

O’Fallon Township

801 East State St.

O’Fallon, IL 62269

CALL TO ORDER  at 7:00p.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk David M. Witter, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Jim Hursey, Attorney Cory Easton and Recorder Debbie Dawson.  

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to excuse Gary Hursey and Kenneth Joseph and seconded by Trustee Jim Hursey. Roll call vote: Loyet-nay, J. Hursey-aye, Ahle-aye. Motion failed.

Others present: Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF  PREVIOUS MEETING

Trustee Jim Hursey made a motion to approve the minutes of June 17, 2009 as corrected and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle. Motion carried.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S REPORT


Highway Commissioner Peach reported that for June 17th – July 15th they picked up trash, mowing weeds, weedeating and cleaned storm drains. The crew cleaned mud off the roads several times and need to do ditch work but it has been too wet and now they are behind schedule. They replaced 1 driveway, 1 crossroad, culvert on Weil Road, 1 field entrance culvert. They used grade and milling where needed, hauled broken concrete in wash outs where needed and leveled with backhoe. Overlaid Old Lebanon Troy Road July 13th. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Highway Commissioner Peach stated not at this time.
NEW BUSINESS

Highway Commissioner Peach stated not at this time.
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APPROVAL OF HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S BILLS

                             Permanent Road                   $177,462.44


     Road & Bridge
                  17,278.75


     Bridge

                        0         

Trustee Jim Hursey made a motion to approve the Highway Commissioner bills and Supervisor Gary Ahle seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet-aye, J. Hursey-aye Ahle-aye. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC INPUT


Gary Fohne asked why the Road District guys did not get a raise this time when all the other Road Districts did. Is there a reason or something? Highway Commissioner Peach responded due to the late taxes coming in and not knowing if we will get all of them and no extra money in the budget for a raise and there is no statutory that you get a raise every year and this year we will stand as we are and see what the economy does and go from here.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn the Highway Commissioner’s meeting by Trustee Glenn Loyet and seconded by Trustee Jim Hursey.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

                                                                         Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                        David M. Witter
                                                                                          Town Clerk
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